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Resubmission of the BVD due to the change in the agenda of the  

Extraordinary General Meeting for migration to the Novo Mercado 

 

Companhia Paranaense de Energia - COPEL (“Company”), in compliance with the provisions of Article 26, § 6, of 

CVM Resolution No. 81, of March 29, 2022, as amended (“RCVM 81”), and in reference to the Extraordinary 

General Meeting to be held, on first call, on August 4, 2025, which will decide on the Company’s migration process 

to the Novo Mercado (“AGE”), in addition to the Material Fact disclosed by the Company on this date, hereby 

informs its shareholders and the market in general the following: 

 

At a meeting held on this date, the Board of Directors approved the amendment to the agenda of the EGM, 

without changing the final structure proposed to the shareholders or the economic aspects of the transaction.  

 

According to the documentation made available by the Company on this date, management resubmitted the EGM 

documentation, including the new version of the remote voting ballot, already considering the updated agenda. 

Due to the timeliness of the change and in compliance with the advance notice period established in Article 124 

of the Brazilian Corporations Law, the EGM was maintained, on first call, for August 4, 2025.  

 

The Company emphasizes that, due to the resubmission of the remote voting ballot, the voting instructions 

already sent will be disregarded, and it is recommended that a new ballot be sent, preferably to the same service 

provider previously used, within the original deadline of four (4) days prior to the AGE, i.e., by July 31, 2025.  

 

Further information and details about the EGM, already considering the changes proposed by management, are 

available in the call documents, including the respective Management Manual and Proposal and in the remote 

voting ballot, made available on this date by the Company on the CVM website and on the Company's investor 

relations page (https://ri.copel.com/). 

 

Curitiba, July 11, 2025 

 
Felipe Gutterres 

Vice-President of Financial and Investor Relations  
For further information, please contact the Investor Relations team:  

ri@copel.com or (41) 3331-4011 

 


